Present were Selectman, Dodge, Mansfield and secretary.

7:45 Joseph Foistner called to inform the Sel. that at Grosso Supply building which houses hardware store, pizza and office space there are no bathroom facilities. He informed us that he was planning on calling the State of N.H. Water Supply and Pollution Control Commission.

8PM Jim and Maureen Ryan came in to discuss the traffic problem on Meetinghouse Hill Road. They would like to see some traffic speed limit 10-15 mph signs posted and would like the two (2) bumps in front of their house repaired.

8:10PM Ed Gilligan was interested in the statics of Molly Stark Tavern's septic system. He also inquired about the inspection of Frank Fillmore's new road.

8:30PM Playground Assoc.-Wayne Daniels, Steven Strand along with Police Chief Ballou and Fire Chief Dodge were in to go over the 4th of July. Steven Strand will be receiving a certificate of insurance for the display of fireworks. The forestry truck will be on location when display starts.

Steven Strand requested that there would also be a police officer on location. Police Chief Ballou plans on having extra police coverage. Playground Assoc. will be installing flood lights on the grandstands and fences along the grounds.

9:30 Lee Murray came in to go over road projects. The completion of Bedford Road and Old Coach Road will go out for bid.

addition and multi purpose building to the school.

Sel. approved the Hwy. Dept. to have insurance coverage by Matthew Thornton paid by the Town. Sel. approved a holiday list consisting of 11 paid days. Fast Day, Columbus Day and Veteran's Day will be used as floating days. Sel. appointed Gerry Paron as assistance building inspector for the new

Minutes of May 18th were read and accepted. Selectmen signed checks and reviewed other corespondence.

Meeting adjourned 12AM

Respectfully submitted

Linda L. Sizemore